

# North East Ward Alliance - Minutes

July 2023

Brierley

Great Houghton

Grimethorpe

Shafton

MEETING NOTES		
<b>Meeting Title:</b>	North East Ward Alliance	
<b>Date &amp; Time:</b>	Wednesday 26 <sup>th</sup> July 2023 (6pm – 8pm)	
<b>Location:</b>	Shafton Parish Council Building	
<b>Chair:</b>	Cllr Ashley Peace	
<b>Minutes:</b>	Gill Holland (Secretary)	
<b>Attendee's:</b>	<b>Apologies:</b>	
Paul Archer, Cllr Ruth Booker, Claire Dawson, Cllr Jeff Ennis, Darryl Hand (CDO), Deborah Hanson, Gill Holland, Linda Knight, Rev Christine Moorey, Cllr Ashley Peace, Deborah Pearson, Ann Skelton, Elsie Smith, Nadine Handley	Rev Tom Bates-Bourne Brenda Doyle Alan Hanson Peter Makinson	
<b>Discussion Points:</b>	<b>Action / Decision:</b>	<b>Who By:</b>
<p><b>1. Welcome and introductions</b></p> <p>Members gave introductions and welcomed the new Ward Alliance members Deborah Hanson and Deborah Pearson from Great Houghton.</p> <p><b>2. Apologies</b></p> <p>Apologies were received from Rev Tom Bates-Bourne, Brenda Doyle, Alan Hanson and Peter Makinson.</p> <p><b>3. Pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests</b></p> <p>Elsie Smith declared an interest in the New Options - Open Space Ward Alliance Fund application.</p> <p><b>4. Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising</b></p> <p>To get a schedule from DIAL about venues/dates and times – complete. <b>UPDATE: Important to note that members of the public need to make an appointment to access the service.</b></p>		

**Brierley**

**Great Houghton**

**Grimethorpe**

**Shafton**

<p>6.1 Email Sarah (Smoking Advisor) for prevalence rates and other stats. <b>UPDATE This data will be sent to the Area Council initially and then eventually fed through to the Ward Alliance.</b></p> <p>8.2 Work with group on sustainable options, external funding and understanding priorities. <b>UPDATE: Darryl has met with Betty's Little Acorns group members and given support in relation to looking at strengthening their application, discussing sustainable options and the importance of relating funding applications to the 2030 priorities.</b></p> <p>Members requested that DH should review the funding given to the Craft group and give an update at the next meeting.</p> <p>The Minutes were approved by members.</p> <p><b>5. The Youth Association</b></p> <p>5.1 Nadine Handley from The Youth Association attended the meeting to describe the detached youth work programme 'StreetSmart' which is being delivered across all North East Wards. Nadine explained that the main focus of their street-based work is aimed at the most disengaged 13–19-year-olds and is delivered in parks, outside shops and street corners. More information about their work can be found on the website <a href="#">The Youth Association</a></p> <p>5.2 Nadine explained that The Youth Association also provide a package of support which includes a level 2 and level 3 qualification in Youth Work.</p> <p>5.3 If Members have further questions about the scope of work of The Youth Association or the qualifications offered, please contact:</p> <p>Email: <a href="mailto:Nadine.handley@youth-association.org">Nadine.handley@youth-association.org</a>          Mobile Phone: 077794 37889          Office Phone: 01924 333400</p>	<p>4.1 DH to review the Craft Group funding.</p>	<p>DH</p>
--	--	-----------

Brierley

Great Houghton

Grimethorpe

Shafton

<p><b>6. Finance</b></p> <p>6.1 The statement of expenditure was updated by the CDO and circulated with the agenda. It was noted: Core Funding: Total Spent £16,132.12 remaining £8953.43 Working Funds: Total Spent £1958.95 remaining £2066.05</p> <p>6.2 It was highlighted that we are still waiting for the final costings for the Summer Sports Van /Reds in the Community.</p> <p>6.3 It was agreed at the previous meeting that a bank account for the Ward Alliance would be set up. Ashley Peace, Ann Skelton and Deborah Hanson volunteered to be signatories for the account.</p>		
<p><b>7. WAF's</b></p> <p>7.1 <b>New Options Warm Space</b> Funding was approved for £1000 - 50% of the amount initially requested. Members recognised the valuable social isolation work done by the group and requested that the DH offers support in looking at other options for sustainability and capacity building.</p>	<p>6.3 AP to open the WA Bank Account.</p> <p>7.1 DH to offer support to the New Options Warm Space Group.</p>	<p>AP</p> <p>DH</p>
<p><b>8. AOB</b></p> <p>8.1 <b>10-year Celebration</b></p> <p>The CDO advised that there will be 10-year celebration event on the evening of the 26<sup>th</sup> October 2023 (6.30pm – 10.30pm) for all of the North East Area to celebrate with key volunteers, partners, elected members and commissioned services from across all the different wards. This will be held at the West Green Club, Monk Bretton, S71 2PD. Each of the villages within the North East Ward Alliance is asked to propose volunteers to invite to the event. There are 15 places available for volunteers from the North East Ward.</p> <p>Additionally, each of the four Ward Alliances has been asked to donate £500 to help fund the event and it was agreed that this should be taken from the Working Fund.</p>	<p>8.1 All members to send in names to <a href="mailto:DarrylHand@barnsley.gov.uk">DarrylHand@barnsley.gov.uk</a> of volunteers to be invited to the event by Friday 4<sup>th</sup> August.</p>	<p>All</p>

**Brierley**

**Great Houghton**

**Grimethorpe**

**Shafton**

<p><b>8.2 Purple Bag Collection points</b></p> <p>The following locations were proposed as centres for purple bag pick up:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Sainsbury Shafton – Already agreed in principle:</li> <li>• New Options Grimethorpe</li> <li>• Brierley Shop</li> <li>• Morrisons in Great Houghton</li> </ul> <p>DH requested that members encourage volunteers to use the form (link below) to detail the number of purple bags collected which will support more accurate reporting.</p> <p><a href="#">Purple Bag Reporting</a></p>		
<p><b>8.3 Brierley Vacancy Ward Alliance – Young Person</b></p> <p>It was agreed that the Brierley Ward Alliance vacancy should be offered to a couple of young people and that the agenda for the quarterly WA meetings which are held at Outwood Academy Shafton should include an opportunity for the youth representatives to give an update on what has been happening in the youth volunteer programme.</p>		
<p><b>8.4 Christmas Events</b></p> <p>It was recognised that initial work and planning needs to begin for this year’s Christmas events. It was suggested that this would be a valuable opportunity for co-production with the youth cohort.</p>	<p>8.2 DH to send out the link for purple bag reporting.</p>	<p>DH</p>
<p><b>8.5 Outdoor Cinema</b></p> <p>It was agreed, dependent on the availability of venue and cinema company, that Shafton will host the first outdoor cinema event and £3000 was agreed from Core Funding to cover the finances for the project.</p>	<p>8.4 AP to send a list of Christmas events for the area to DH.</p>	<p>AP</p>
<p><b>8.6 Ward Alliance Rebranding Update</b></p> <p>Claire Dawson advised that the new Area Council branding is nearly ready and the CDO will bring examples of the rebranding to the next Ward Alliance meeting for members to review and decide if they would like to use it.</p>	<p>8.5 DH to check the availability of the venue and cinema company.</p>	<p>DH</p>

# North East Ward Alliance - Minutes

July 2023

Brierley

Great Houghton

Grimethorpe

Shafton

<p><b>8.7 Appreciation</b></p> <p>The Chair and Ward Alliance Members expressed their thanks and appreciation to Claire Dawson for her valuable work and contribution to the North East Ward Alliance over the past several months.</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>Date &amp; Time of Next meeting</b> <b>Tuesday, 5<sup>th</sup> September, 10am – 12pm in Grimethorpe.</b> <b>Venue to be confirmed.</b></p>		
<b>Minutes Approved By:</b>		
<b>Date:</b>		